STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP PROJECT

PROGRESS NOTE 

16th JANUARY 2003

Since the initial approach was made to the Chief Executive in late summer regarding the possibility of entering into a strategic partnership for the provision of some of Salford's Support and Direct Services, the following progress has been made:

· Agreement by Cabinet to investigate the potential for strategic partnership (15th October). This report approved:

a) The aims and objectives which would underpin any strategic partnership agreement

b) The terms of reference for a piece of research to be undertaken by Manchester Business School (MBS) to research partnership models and provide market intelligence on why some partnerships have succeeded and some have failed

c) The Project Board / Team structure

· Initial risk assessment exercise completed by Salford's Business Risk and Control 

· Site visits with some staff representatives undertaken to Blackburn with Darwen (Capita), Middlesborough (Hyder) and Westminster (Vertex). Visits to Liverpool (Joint Venture Company with BT) and Cumbria (Capita) arranged for the next 3 weeks.

· Internal (Salford designed) evaluation questionnaire and SWOT analysis completed for all service areas

· External (MBS designed) evaluation framework completed for all service areas

· Publication of MBS report "Strategic Partnering in the Delivery of Salford's Support and Direct Services" just prior to Christmas

· Summary of full MBS report made available to all Members and staff affected by the project

· Three newsletters to staff over this period informing them of progress, plus a joint meeting of Team Leaders from both Corporate Services and Personnel and Performance Directorates in early December.

Current Position:

· Week commencing 20th January - workshops to be held with Corporate Services and Personnel and Performance Senior Management Groups to consider the MBS report, and to make recommendations with regard to:
a) The validation of the MBS evaluation of suitability of services for strategic partnership,

b) Confirming the business case for change taking into consideration the Council's six pledges, the stated aims and objectives of such a strategic partnership, and the operational requirements of each service,

c) Consideration of partnership models and packaging of services in any contract.

These workshops will form the basis of the recommendations to be made to the Project Board and ultimately, to Cabinet.

· Week commencing 27th January - discussion with Lead Members on above findings

· Week commencing 3rd February - meeting of the Project Board to agree final recommendations to Cabinet

· 27th February - Joint meeting of Team Leaders to discuss Project Board recommendations

· 11th March - Cabinet Briefing

· 19th March - Cabinet decision

